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Town Council monthly update 

Faversham Town Council November 2021 

Information provided by: PCSO Sarah Jones 

 

Crimes of note: 

 

•  Four report of shoplifting at local stores. 

 

• Cross Lane – Report of youths starting a fire in the playpark next to Faversham swimming pool. Youths 

involved were taken home by Police. 

 

• Multiple reports of number plates theft in Faversham over the last month. 

 

Anti-social behaviour and other incidents of note: 

 

• Recreation Ground – Youths setting off fireworks by the skatepark, Police attended but did not see any 

fireworks and did not locate youths. Police received another report the next day with same circumstances, 

Police attended and did not locate youths. 

 

• Market Place – Youths running in and out of a shop causing a nuisance. Youths left prior to Police 

attendance; no offences disclosed. 

 

•  East Street – Multiple hoax calls from unknown youths using a phone box. 

 

• London Road – Report of youths gathering at King George V Recreation Ground after 1930 hours being 

loud and causing a nuisance. Local PCSO’s are aware and continue to patrol the area to deter anti-social 

behaviour.  

 

• Forbes Road – Male knocking on doors selling cleaning products, stating he is from a charity for ex armed 

forces. No confirmed offences. 

 

• Lower Road – One report of a delivery van causing an obstruction on the pavements every morning. 

 

• Whiting Crescent – Dirt bike being used up and down the top of Whiting Crescent. 

 

http://www.kent.police.uk/


 
 

 

For more information about policing in your area, 
visit www.kent.police.uk 

To report a non-urgent crime online, visit 
www.kent.police.uk/contactus 

 

2 

Town Council monthly update 

• Market Place – Report of youths on skateboards harassing members of public and shop owners. Regular 

foot patrols continue but no anti-social behaviour or harassment has been witnessed. No harassment 

reports due to no calls directly to Police from victims. 

 

Items of good work: 

• Police had an increase in patrols over the bonfire night weekend. We received two calls regarding fireworks 

being set off at The Recreation Ground, but none were seen by Police and no one present on attendance.  

 

• PCSO’s have completed weapon sweeps at The Recreation Ground, nothing located.  

 

• PCSO’s spent the day on a E-scooter Op in Faversham Town, this is where Police would stop any person 

using an E-scooter and issue them a Section 59. If the person had already received one Section 59 then 

the E-scooter would have been seized. We spent the day on foot in town but did not see any E-scooters. 
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